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Upcoming

Please note, ALL term time holiday
requests are classed as an

unauthorised holiday unless agreed
otherwise by Mr. Bommel. 

Telephone number: 
0191 917 8545

Email:
office@hazlewoodprimary.co.uk

Please do not hesitate to get in
touch using the above details.

WELCOME BACK !
We hope you all had a fantastic

Christmas and New Year.

January Trips
Year 6 will be visiting Safety

Works on Monday 13th January
at 9:30 until 12:00

Year 2 will be visiting the
Discovery Museum on Thursday
23rd January at 9:15 until 2:15.

Year 4 will be visiting the Hindu
Temple on Tuesday 28th

January at 9:30 until 12:00

A ParentMail was sent regarding
the Parent/Guardian meeting at

St Johns Church on Monday
13th January at 6:30pm we hope
to see you there to discuss any

concerns surrounding the
school building.

Thank you for all of your support
this week and throughout the

academic year so far.



Attendance and Punctuality 

We are delighted to announce that Year 1B are the winners of
our attendance cup this week with a FANTASTIC 100%

A MASSIVE WELL DONE!!

Reminder to all parents and guardians,
If your child has had an instance of vomiting and/or diarrhea
they are permitted to stay off school for 48-hours from their

last episode. If your child returns to school prior to the 48-hour
timeframe you will be contacted to collect your child

immediately.

Please ensure you are following the school absence policy by
leaving a voicemail on the absence line when your child is off

school. Please state the name of your child and reason for
absence.

Failure to comply will result in your child being unauthorised.
Any reoccurring instances will likely end in a meeting with our

Attendance Lead/Deputy Headteacher Ms. Liz Patterson.

School opening/closing times
 Drop off: 08:40-08:50AM

Collection: 15:15PM 



    
Changes

Miss R Smith (Y1B) has temporarily secured the role as SENCO
whilst Mrs Wilkinson-Brown is on Maternity Leave. Miss Smith’s

SENCO days are Wednesday and Thursdays and we would like to
wish her the very best in this role! 

DSL
Mr. Stephane Bommel - Headteacher

Ms. Liz Patterson - Deputy Headteacher
Mrs. Vanessa Coxon - Early Years Lead/Reception Teacher

Mrs. Samantha Bowman - Assessment/Data Pupil Premium Lead/
Year 5 Teacher

Child Protection Important Contact details:
Front Door: 0345 2000 109 (North Tyneside) – Out of Hours:

0191 200 6800
Initial Response: 0191 277 2500 Newcastle Emergency: 999

NSPCC Whistleblowing Advice Line for professionals:
Advice and support to professionals with concerns about how
child protection issues are being handled in an organisation:

Call: 0800 028 0285 or Email: help@nspss.org.uk
Allegations against staff: Designated officer at the Local

Authority/LADO contactable via the Front Door.
Telephone: 0345 2000 109

Staffing

mailto:help@nspss.org.uk


  Days
  

  Dates
  

  Times
  

  Clubs
  

  Key Stage
  

  Monday
  

13/01-10/02 Lunchtime Basketball Mixed

  Tuesday
  

14/01-11/02  
  15:15-
16:00PM
  

  Dance
  

  KS1
  

  Tuesday
  

07/01-11/02 Lunchtime Chess Club Y6

  Wednesday
  

TBC TBC Acro TBC

Wednesday 15/01-12/02
  15:15-
16:15PM
  

  Gymnastics
  

KS2

Thursday 09/01-06/02
08:00-
08:40AM

Lego Club Y5 & Y6

  Friday
  

17/01-14/02
  15:15-
16:15PM
  

Multiskills KS1

Autumn 2 2024 Clubs



Mellors Catering Menu



 LIMITLESS POTENTIAL                               IGNITE PASSION                                EMBRACE DIFFERENCE

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Happy New Year! As we step into 2025, I hope that you all feel well and refreshed after the holiday
break.

On behalf of all the team at Hazlewood Community Primary School, I would like to extend our warmest
wishes for a prosperous and joyful new year. We are incredibly excited to welcome our children back to
school and embark on what we anticipate will be a year filled with joy, discovery, and memorable
experiences.

We are particularly looking forward to creating exciting learning opportunities for all our children. Our
dedicated teachers are working diligently to plan engaging and stimulating learning experiences that will
challenge and inspire their curiosity. Our ultimate aim is to foster a love of learning that extends beyond
the classroom and empowers each child to reach their full potential.

Throughout the past year, we have seen many incredible successes, both large and small, from our
children despite all the challenges we all faced. We are committed to continuing to celebrate these
achievements and to recognise the hard work and dedication of our wonderful children. We will
continue to strive for excellence at our school.

We also recognise the importance of continuing building a strong school community. We truly
appreciate your partnership and we believe that together we can make this year truly special for every
child.

We have planned a calendar full of exciting events, activities, and initiatives which we will share with you
in due course. We encourage you to stay connected and participate in school life whenever possible.
Thank you for your continued support and partnership. We look forward to a fantastic year ahead.

Best regards
Stephane Bommel
Headteacher
                                    

Hazlewood Community Primary School,
 Canterbury Way, Woodlands Park, Wideopen,

Newcastle Upon Tyne. NE13 6JJ.
Tel:(0191) 9178545

Email:office@hazlewoodprimary.co.uk
www.hazlewoodprimary.co.uk

 Headteacher Mr. S. Bommel



Quote from the Head




